
‭March 2024‬

‭To:       Parents of Boys Middle School Baseball Players‬

‭From:   Jason Rieck‬

‭Re:       Upcoming Baseball Season Info‬

‭Dear Parents,‬

‭It is with great excitement and anticipation for the upcoming baseball season that I hope this letter finds‬
‭you.  The purpose of this letter is to give you the information you need so you are up to speed with all‬
‭things related to your son’s middle school baseball season.  Please see below:‬

‭●‬ ‭Practices will be held at WB High School baseball diamond from 3:30-5:30pm.  In the event of‬
‭bad weather, practice will be canceled as we have no inside facility available.‬

‭●‬ ‭Mason Meverden will be the Middle School Coach with the assistance of Brian Sippl.‬
‭●‬ ‭Birnamwood students should ride the bus down for practice, but will need to be picked up from‬

‭the HS.‬
‭●‬ ‭Students should come every day with appropriate practice attire, their glove, cleats, etc.  They‬

‭will also want to bring their own water bottle.‬
‭●‬ ‭Leave times for games are listed on the attached schedule and are listed as the leave time from‬

‭Birnamwood.  The bus will then pick up the Wittenberg students on the way to away games.  All‬
‭players will be picked up from Wittenberg Middle School after the game if they ride the bus‬
‭home.‬

‭●‬ ‭At games, students must sign out with their coaches before they are permitted to ride home‬
‭with their parents.‬

‭●‬ ‭Please take care of the game jerseys.  Middle school sport uniforms are on a 10 year rotation in‬
‭our district.  If they are returned in an unacceptable condition you will be responsible for the‬
‭cost of the jersey and/or shorts damaged.‬

‭●‬ ‭Practice attendance is mandatory.  If your son will be absent for any period of practice due to an‬
‭excused reason, please let their coach know beforehand.‬

‭●‬ ‭Also, please review the attached co-curricular code as we do adhere to this for middle school‬
‭participation as well regarding behavior, academic eligibility, etc.‬

‭I look forward to watching our middle school boys grow, learn and participate through the game of‬
‭baseball.  If you have any questions regarding the upcoming season please do not hesitate to contact me‬
‭at 715-253-2221 EXT 2148 or by email at‬‭jrieck@wittbirn.k12.wi.us‬‭.‬

‭Sincerely,‬
‭Jason Rieck‬
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